
From: noreply@cityofmadison.com 
Date: March 8, 2022 at 8:10:41 AM CST 
To: st.petetim39@gmail.com 
Subject: Madison Parks Contact Submission 

Thank you for contacting Madison Parks. Your comments/questions will be directed to the 
appropriate contact. Below is a confirmation of your submission:  
 
Contact Information: 
================================ 
Name: Tim Wagner  
Street Address: 
 
, WI  
Phone:  
Email: st.petetim39@gmail.com  
 
Comments / Questions: 
================================ 
Subject: General Park Inquiry 
Comments / Questions: 
Greetings. I read with interest about the fireworks show that will occur at Breeze Steven’s Field 
on July 2. Big Top Sports and Festival Foods claim it got to expensive to have Shake the Lake 
because they had to close down a state Highway for an entire day. That is not correct. John 
Nolan Drive is a federal highway. It is part of US Highway 151 which is what East Washington 
Avenue is. That is also part of US Highway 151. If these people don’t know what roads they are 
closing then how can anybody trust them when they say that the debris from the fireworks will 
just disappear into thin air before it hits the ground or someone’s house. I don’t believe that. 
There will always be some form of pollution or trash coming from these fireworks. I had to 
endure an illegal fireworks show at the shelter house at 502 Walter Street at Olbrich Park on July 
3 , 2021 I had to endure it for over 4 hours. Yes 4 hours with absolutely no response from the 
park’s department. Multiple calls where made to the park’s ranger and nothing. Multiple calls 
where made to the police department and no response. Will East Washington Avenue be closed 
at anytime on July 2? If so will Big Top and Festival Foods get the authorization from the US 
Dot to do it? Can the Madison Park’s Department guarantee to me and the neighborhood 
surrounding the above shelter house that there will not be a repeat of the illegal fireworks show 
of last year occurring there this year and if it does happen can you guarantee me and the 
neighborhood that you people will shut it down? I will await your response.  
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